Metropolitan Transportation Authority
NYCT Department of Buses
MTA Bus Company

Temporary Bulletin

June 9, 2022

REMOVE FROM POSTING ON JUNE 29, 2022

To: Managers, Supervisors, Bus Operators and All Concerned

Subject: NEW YORK STATE PRIMARY ELECTION DAY — JUNE 28, 2022

On Tuesday, June 28, 2022, the New York State Primary Elections will be held. The polls in New
York will be open during the hours of 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Section 3-110 of the New York State
Election Law provides voting time for New York State residents as set forth below.

Registered New York State voters with less than four (4) consecutive hours off, between the
opening of the polls and the beginning of their working shift or between the end of their working
shift and the closing of polls, are entitled to sufficient time off to allow for up to four (4)
consecutive hours to vote, but not more than two (2) hours of which shall be without loss of pay.

Employees needing time off to vote must notify their department head/designee not more than
ten (10) nor less than two (2) working days before the day of the election.

Under no circumstance is an employee to be paid additional wages for voting instead of being
released.

In addition, please be advised that New York State now permits early voting beginning Saturday,
June 18, 2022 through Sunday, June 26, 2022. Employees are encouraged to take advantage of the
availability of early voting at their respective polling sites.

Aileen White Daniel Cardoza
Chief Transportation Officer Acting Chief Maintenance Officer
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